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Update on City Engineer. |

Approximately two and a half months ago, I provided City Council with my recommendation
from the City Engineering RFQ process which was to continue utilizing Jones|Carter as City
Engineer. As I explained to City Council, one of the primary factors in that was the volume of
institutional knowledge and experience with the City’s systems that was with the engineers
that were assigned to the City. Last week I was notified that both of those engineers were
resigning their positions with Jones|Carter and accepting positions with WGA Consulting
Engineers.

My planned course of action is to review the continuing process for Jones|Carter Engineering
to provide engineering services to the City, interview the firm WGA Consulting Engineers and
then decide on a recommendation to City Council on the best path forward for City
engineering services. During this process, [ will also reconsider the recently interviewed firms
in deciding on the best firm to use moving forward.

Recommendation

Provide input and direction to City Administrator on City engineering services.

Approved By

City Administrator Richard Tramm =7 Date: 04/08/2021
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